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Greetings!

The American Association of University Women – Illinois, Inc. would like to call your attention to a very special commemorative holiday, Jane Addams Day, to be celebrated each year on December 10.  2008 marks the second annual Jane Addams Day to be celebrated in Illinois.  This is the first commemorative day in Illinois’ history to celebrate a woman’s accomplishments.

When Illinois Governor Rod Blagojevich signed HB 5234 naming December 10 “Jane Addams Day” in Illinois, he brought to fruition two years of dedicated work by Dongola (IL) Unit School teacher Cindy Vines and an eager team of eighth-graders.  Their project received a major boost when Lelia Marvin, President of the AAUW Carbondale (IL) Branch entered the loop.  HB 5234 took effect January 1, 2007 making December 10, 2007 the first “official” commemorative day.  Many celebrations were held last year all over the state of Illinois at the Hull-House museum in Chicago, the Chicago History Museum, in AAUW Branch events state-wide, in libraries state-wide, in bookstores like Borders and Women’s and Children’s First, and in schools across the state.

As AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, and research as our mission, we are proud to have had Jane Addams as a member of the Chicago Branch of AAUW, and to continue her legacy.  

Our goal is to make sure everyone knows to mark December 10 on their calendar again this year and to encourage schools, universities, libraries, bookstores to have appropriate materials available for adults and children. 

For more information on Jane Addams Day, events being held this year, and suggestions to help celebrate the second annual Jane Addams Day, go to www.aauw-il.org/jane.html.
Thank you for your support!

Sincerely, 

